PASTOR’S MESSAGE NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER -2008

Deéar friends,

We are beginning preparation for a season of Stewardship, Thanksgiving, Advent, and Christmas. | wish
all of you a joyous and blessed Christinas. | send my love to ail of you and your family members. It has been
my honor to serve you this-year as your pastor. This year | would like to share my favorite Christmas stery.
It is called “The Shoemaker's Dream®”.

“Once there was a cobbler named Conrad, a godly man. One night Conrad had dreamed that the next day
Christ was coming to his humble shop. He got up early the next moming and went to the woods to gather green
boughs to decorate his shops so that it would be an appropriate place in which to receive so grest a Guest.

He waited all morning, but the only thing happened was that an oid man shuffled up, asking to rest. The
cobbler saw that his shoes were worn through. ' give you g new pair’ he sgid and put on the old man the
sturdiest shoes in the shop before sending him on his way.

He waited through the aftemoon and the only happening was that an old woman under a heavy load of
branches came by. She was weary, and out of compassion Conrad brought her inand gave her some of the food
he had prepared for the Christ Child. Refreshed, she finally went on har way.

Then, as night began to fall, there came into his shop-a fost child, crying bitterly. Conrad was annoyed
because it was necessary to leave his shop in order to take the child home for she lived on the 6pposite side of
the city,

Returned, he was convinced that he had missed the Lord, Sadly-he lived through the moments as he had
imagined them: the kiiock, the cail, the latch pulted up, the lighted face, the offerad cup. He would have kissed
the hands where the nails had been, washed the feet where the spikes had.entered. There.the Lord would have:
sat with him,. wauld have broken bread.

Conrad cried, ‘Why.is it, Lord, that your feet delay? Have You forgotten that this was'the day?’ Then
soft in the silence a voice he heard.

‘Lift up your heart for | kept my word.

Three times | came to your friendly door:

Three times my shadow was on your floor.

| was the beggar with bruised feet;

t was the woman you gave to-eat;

| was the child on the homeless street’.”
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THOUGHTS ON STEWARDSHIP

This year Messiah Church has had to cut its budget back due to declining revenues. All of this happened at
the time of the stock market collapse and the warsening economy. Some important programs and expenditures
had to be cut. We are, for example, not going to mail out the newsletter anymore to ahy but shist-ins. The
Saddlebags will come. out only four times per year. Copies will be available in the narthex for pick up or the
newsletter can be emailed to you if you provide an updated emait address. These cut-backs can be restored if
the funding comes in again as it has done so plentifully these past eight years-of my pastorate, We must pray
for God to provide and pray for God to guide us in our giving. Let us alsc pray for hew members,

A friend of mine named Keith Hill wrote samething recently on giving:

“It is one thing to write my annual stewardship ietter when every one is prospering. When real estate is
rising, stocks are soaring, and we're all riding the up escalator, asking folks to think about how they give is
cne thing.

it is another thing altogether to write about stewardship when the escalatoris going down. The market
quaking events of the last three weeks put us all on a huge down escalator. As | write, we're all still
‘wondering where the bottom will be.

Actually, though, this is not a bad time to be writing about stewardship. Far the season of the down
escalator clears our visiar. When we talk about giving while on the up escalator, it’s easy to imagine that
giving is merely passing along some of our windfall to God. But in fact the Bible is plain that Christian giving is
the radical act of giving God the first fruits, not the windfall. S& when the escaiator is going down, and we're
not really certain what is next, first fruits giving is a huge act of trust. Giving should be anact of trust during
prosperous times too, but on the up escalator we really don’t see it,

We have a new theme here: Heart, Soul, Mind, and Strength. We are pondering what it means to give cur
all to Ged and the people He loves. | believe that we can do so during this down escalator season and
surprisingly, maybe even better than when the escalator is going up?

God provides! God will provide for us. We've asked our various ministry teams to dream big what would
you like to accomplish for the Lord in 2009 if the budget grows by T0%! :

God provides. He wili provide for each of Us and our families. Thus I'm not shy about asking folks to give
generously even during a down asezlator seassn. God will show himself faithful as he provides, maybe not with
luxuries, but certainly with faithfil provision for our needs!

Please ponder these thoughts. Please sign up to be part of our prayer-vigil for God’s provision of money
and new members on Saturday, November 15 from 8:00 AM to 5:000 PM. The church will be cpen for prayer,
You may also pray at home.

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES

UNITED METHODIST MEN'S SALE OF CHRISTMAS SLED DOQR DECORATIONS: Sleds were sold at the United
Methodist Bazaar. Orders for sleds will also be taken through November 30. The costis $25.00 per sied, The
names of the family and each member of the family will be painted on the sleds. Order forms are in the narthex
of the church. Or one can call Joe Wood or Dale Hoehn to place an order. Or phone 410 756 6092 and leave the
order with Pastor Art.

ELECTION OF THE OFFICERS OF THE UNITED METHODIST MEN
President [ale Hoehn

Yice President Dick Lowry

Treasurer Bill Stonesifer

Secretary Ed Miller

STEWARDSHIP PRAYER VIGIL, SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 8:00 AM-6 PM.

I hopg many of you wili agree to sign up to pray for a haif-hour or an hour that God will provide for the fupds
necessary for the runring of our ehurch. At this time of economic uncertainty let us look to God as our provider
and continue to give in faith.




STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 16 WITH MARY BUZBY, OUR CHAIR OF THE EVANGELISM COMMITTEE AND
FUTURE CHAIR OF THE CHURCH COUNCIL, PREACHING Please bring your estimate of giving cards with you this
Sunday ornext and place them in a sealed envalope in the offering plate. You can also mail them to Steve
Koeppen, finance chair.

LINITED METHODIST WOMEN’S MFETING. TUESDAY, November 18 at 7:30-PM in the Yauth Room downstairs. Al
wamen are invited to join,

MESSIAH'S THANKSGIVING DAY/CHRIST THE KING SUNDAY CELEBRATION, November 23, 2008 at 10:15 AM

CARING AND SHARING COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING WORSHIP SERVICE, NOVEMBER 23, 2008 AT 7:30 PM AT
GRACE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

Area pastors and choirs will lead this inter-denominational service in Taneytown. An offering will be collected
for the Taneytown Food Bank of Carroil Food Sunday.

CHRISMON PROGRAM, FIRST SUNDAY [N ADVENT, NOVEMBER 30 AT 4:00Q PM; Come and rmake Chrismon
ornaments, place them on the Christmas tree, sing carols, enjoy refreshments, and see Santa Claus.

THE UNITED METHODIST MEN WILL MEET ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 1 AT 7:00.PM. All are invited.

MESSIAH'S CHRISTMAS CANTATA “AN EVENING IN DECEMBER”, will be held on Sunday, December 7 at 3:00
BM, This will be presented by the Massiah Chancel Choir directed by Leslie Gabler with a special presentation
by the Joyful Neoise Choir.

A dessert reception will follow. An offering will be collectad to benefit the purchase of choir music,

LORIEN NURSING HOME MINISTRY. Sunday, December 14 zt 2:00 PM. This special Christmas program directed
by Messiah’s United Methodist Women will include singing, refreshments, and the giving of presents to the
residents,

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICES AT 7:00 and 11:00 PM. At the 11:00 PM service the chancel choir will sing.
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Kevin Koeppen (nrephew of Steve and Tess Koeppen) has sent us much good news from Campus Crusade for
Christ through a “Point & Prayer” Flyer. He thanks us for aur prayers and | am-sure he welcomes our support
for him. ‘ ’ ‘ ) ' : :

Also, we had a letter from the Missicnary we support, Suzanne Porter. It has also been posted on the Bulletin
Board to share with you. Please note they are having generator problems and are looking for help.

1%



Kevin Koeppen Campus Crusade for Christ October 2008

Athletes in Action started off with a bang this year. The first event that we
organized was.a paintball tournamerit that took piace right-outside of Stevens
Point. Itwas the first time'| ever got to shoot anybody with a paintbali gun,
pretty exhilirating stuff! It was also a good epportunity to share with some
athletes about the weekly smiall -gﬁ'o”u’_;_'j we have going-on-every Monday night.
So far we have had about five ineetings, with about:5 to 10 people coming
every week. We have beer altérnating between Bible studies and sports labs,
so thatwe.can get afeel for what it looksike fo incorporate ourwalk with the
Lord intc our sports. A few of the fopics coverad have been: playing for an During November Please Pray That:
Audlgnce of One‘, where we Iuearﬁed that tl}ts uitlrpate purpose of sports is'to =We will have opportunites to share about AlA
worship and glorify God, the “Inside Game”, in which we discussed how our ) )

igientity i Christ frees us to compete with a ‘grace motivation’; and "Holy with the different teams on campus and that the
Sweat’, where we learned that maturity is a process of growing in grace and Lord would put it on athletes’ hearts and minds
trith and that it takes time. to come check it out.

=There will continue to be a passion within

There are s many other storfes Fwould fove to share with youabout-what the student leaders to disciple men and women and

Lon has peen doing in'my lifeand inthe lives of merand women:inStevens to share their faith with others on campus.
Paint. This-has beenone of the best falls of iy life, because | have never felt so . ,
connacted to the Lord and to others and | have never seen Him work in as ~We would continue to pray and seek Gods face,
many-arazing ways as t have in'the fast few months. Thank you somuch for being attentive to the guidance of His Spirit.

your suppoert and for your prayers!

Contact Tufo

{262)352-2953 ® 2532 Fifth Ave.#3, Stevens Point, WI 53151 @ Ke.v_in,_Koejprpar}@u-scm.or_g ® Staff Acct # 0607000

k.




Nevamber 1, 2008

Dear members of Messiah United Methodist Church,

On  Sunday, Novembsr 16 we shali obseive Siswardship Sunday. in gratitude to (God, we are called 1o be
stewards or caretakers of what God has given us. We offer our time, talents, and financial resources up ta the Lord!
This year you will find an estimate of giving form at the boftom of this letter. Copies will aiso be distributed in the
Sunday Bullelins. We wouid fike you to complete this form because we feel that it is important to make a decision
prayerfully as to hew much you will give to God sach wesek or month and set that money aside exclusively for God's
use. We challenge each ot you ta refiect on the guestion, “What is God calling mie to give as a percentage of my
income?” The accompanying chart might help you in these calculations. Some may answer it by saying, *l feel God is
calling me to give ten percent of my income to the Lord’s work. | have been thinking about tithing for several years,
and 1 want to begin that spiritual journey this year” Another kind of person responds to the question ks ihis
‘Eventually, | want to begin tithing, but | am not ready to do that this year. | feel God is calling me to start
somewhere--to drive my tent pegs in the ground at five percent or six percani--krowing that God will bless. that
decision by heiping me to inciease my giving .in coming years.” A third kind of person has been tithing for many years.
For example, one couple said years ago when they wers just getting started, "We'll tithe now; later we’ll do more.
After God has blessed us so abundantly we feel God is calling us.to give. fiftéen percent o the Lord’s work now”

The Stewardship Committee asks you to pray about your level of giving this year and consider filling in the
estimate -of giving form even it you Have naver done so in the past. This will be hslpful to you -as a record of the
commitment God has called you to make, and it will help the church as it sees what funds are available for our budget
for 2009 in the amouni of $115,487. Rising fuel bills and inflation have increased our annua! budget by $2,829 which
is. necessary for carrying out the mission of our lecal church and. its local, naticnal and international outreach.

We ask you to come and hear Mary Buzby, one of our lay speakers, preach on Stewardship, Sunday, November
8. Afler hearing the sermon, we would like you tc fill out your estimate of giving form, place it in a sealed envelope,
and come and place it. in the offering plate on Sunday, November 23 or Sunday, November 30. I you zannot be in
church on eitner Sunday, please mail it the week of December 1 to Messiah Church, -Steve Koeppen, Financial
Secrotary, 25 Middle Street, Taneytown, MD 21787. Thoze farms will be reviewed only by Sieve.

We also are asking every one to be part of a prayer vigil for our chureh on Saturday, November 15 from 8:00
AM until 6:00 PM praying, in our homes or at church, that God would bring. in. the necessary funds for our chureh's
budget and that God would bring us the people with the spititual gifts and talents that can help build up the body of
Christ here. If you can sign up to pray for a half-hour period, pigase contact Ed Miller at 410-756-9638 .. God hless
you g5 you. pray.

ngs,,ML (? mw;'ﬂf ey, At Fh

Ldward. C, Miller, Il Art Thomas
Chatr of the Finance -Committes Pastor

With a grateful heart for God’s boundless generosity and as.an expression of my MeSSlah
Christian stewardship, | make this commitment to Christ's church and the ministry Luited Methadist Lhoxeh
of this congregation.

My/our commitment is: % per woek, or
4 per month, or
% per year

I understand that | may adjust this estimate of Giving at any time by
contacting the finance secretary.

Name : Date
Address

Phone e Email address __

. Please contact me/us regarding how to include this congregation in miy/our will or 8state planning.
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WORSHIP COMMITTEE

SPECIAL THANKS FOR SPECIAL WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES:

"God made us in order to use us, and use us in the most profitable way: for God's purpose, not ours. Tolive a
spiritual life means suberdinating ail other interests to that single fact.”--Evelyr Underhill

Nov. 2: Afl Saints Sunday: Thank you Pastor Art, Lestie, Marilyn, Ellen, Joyce, Betty, and Brenda Miller for
your gifts to this day.

Thank you Church Council for giving us church direction on Holy Communion. Ellen wilt be preparing the white
bread cubes for service on Nov. 2. We have an already established policy that we serve "the bicod of Jesus
Christ” as individual cups baginning Nov. through April because of the flu season.

Nov, 9 Veteran's Day; Thank you Lesiie and Cariton for your gift to this service, and to Gerry for Coffee
Hour. Thani you Veterans for your service. We enjoy our freedoms, especially-the privilege of worship,
because of your sacrifice.

Nov. 16; Stewardship Sunday; Thank you to ait who prayed in our Saturday Prayer Vigil and te Mary for her

message.

3: Christ the King Sunday a Iving Sunday: Thank you Tess for your fovely autumn glory
arrangement honoring God and His gift of creation. Sunday evening will be a community Thanksgiving service in
which volunteers from all Taneytown churches will join together in song. Thanks to those from Messiah who
will give their voice to this special service.

Noy, 30: First Sunday of Advent and Chrismon Celebration: Thank you Mary and Evangelism Committee for
this program

Dec. 7: An Evening in Decernber is the title, but the Chancel Choir Cantata is at 3:00 in the afternoon and will
be followed by a dessert reception. Thank you Chancel Choir, Leslie, and Gerry.

g ve Services will be at 7:00 and 11:00 P

WE know that each of us is the Body of Christ.and that there wilt be lots of help from every member to make
these worship services pleasing to God. The brothers and sistars mentioned above are given thanks for taking
an extra hand in serving, leading, and/or preparing. The Worship Committes is counting on them and gives them
thanks!

During the Advent season, one family/ group lights the Advent candle wreath each week. | would describe it as
a rare gift. Any one who would fike to honor our Lord by reading a prayer arid lighting the candle, please don't
be shy and teli Pastor Art, We will also need worship servants for the Christmas Eve services. Please sign up
on-the bulletin board.

Submitted by: Christie Piavis, Chairperson




UNITED METHODIST MEN

Officers for 2009, elected at our October meeting,
are as follows:

President: Dale Hoehn
Vice President: Dick Lowry
Treasurer: Bill Stonesifer
Secretary: Ed Milier

On Sunday, November 2, UMM conducted the worship
service at Lorien, consisting of hymn singing,
scripture reading, prayer, an inspirational message
from Ray Copenhaver, and Communion. Refreshments
followed the

service.

Our regular meetings are the first Monday of the
month at 7:00 PM. Ali men are welcome.

Submitted by Ed MiHer

The United Methodist Women have done a lot for
various missions and will be helping a family at
Christmas this vear.

We also elected officers, deciding to keep the ones we
afready had:

President: Brenda Clapsaddle

Vice Praesident: Jimmy Lou Gardiner
Treasuier; Diarie Kicas

Secretary: Cheryl Hoehn

We had a very successful Merry Methodist Bazaar
and want to thank all those who worked very hard to
make it happen. We also thank those who came and
supported us.

We meet on the third Tuesday of the month at 7:30
pm. Ail-women are invited to come be a part of UMWI

OUR BLOCD DONORS

We forgot to put the following donors in our Sept/Qct
Newsletter. They are:

Gary Dupal Wilson Speak
Ed Herring Bill Stonesifer
Bill Hoy Marilyn Stonesifer
Steve Kosppen Wesley Stonesifer
John Moran MNancy Weller
Rabert £ Rock Sherry Wood

Gindy Zepp

Our October Donars:

Biil Hoy Marilyn Stonesifer

Steve Koeppen Kari Warehime

John Moran Nancy Welier

Wilson Speak Sherry Woad
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From the Editor:

We want to thank the Worship Committee for
planning such a great Veteran’s Day worship service,
We also appreciated the beautiful Anthem sung by the
Choir and especiaily, our Music Director, Leslie
Gabler for putting together the great slide show of s6
many Veterans past and present from Messiah and
their families,

We also want 1o thark those who contributed
goadies to the Coffee Hour, those who helped with
clean up and especially to Kelly who did a lot of the
set-up work before | eame down from church.

We need tolet you know that, because of fiscal
constraints, the Newsfetter will only be published on.
a quarterly basis for 2009, We will be e-mailiag the
Newsletter to those who have an s-mail address.
Send your e~mail address to Steve Koeppen at
{Church@®STKoeppen.niet). We also will not be rhailing
the newsletter, except to shut ins. It will be placed
irt the Narthex for those members who don’t receive
by e-mail.,

I, personally, want to thank Brenda Miller who
has the tough part of this job, photocopying and
putting it all tegether. And, to Steve for doing the
e-mail.

May God Bless All of you through the Holidays and in
the Coming Year. And, remember, GOD IS GOOD! ALL
OF THE TIME)

Gerry Robinson
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